
From: Caroline Booth <caroline.booth@westberks.gov.uk>  

Sent: 28 January 2025 10:38 

To: Admin at SMPC <admin@stratfield-mortimer.gov.uk> 

Cc: The Clerk of SMPC <the.clerk@stratfield-mortimer.gov.uk> 

Subject: RE: Dog poo bin emptying Mortimer 

 

Hello Sallyann 

  

Thank you for your email.  

  

I’ve had a look at another of our maps to check the dog bin count in Mortimer.  

  

To confirm : we don’t empty any dog bins in Mortimer.  

  

We used to empty them on behalf of the PC, hence being marked on the map and the 

numbering system.  

The PC opted out of our service several years ago.  

There are still 15 dog bins on the map , but I think bin 225B no longer exists. Can you 

confirm this and I will remove it from the mapping (or which ever bin is incorrect) 

  

We do still look after the play area in Strawberry Fields and empty the litter bin 647B, 

however, this only seems to fill with dog waste so we are considering remove the bin 

altogether.  

Would the PC consider taking on this bin ?  

  

  

 



  

  

 

  

  

Any queries, please do give me a shout. 

Kind regards 

Caroline 

  

  

Caroline Booth 

Grounds Maintenance Officer 

Environment Department, Place Directorate,   

West Berkshire Council, Council Office, Market Street, Newbury, RG14 5LD. 

(01635) 519576 | ext 2576 | caroline.booth@westberks.gov.uk  

www.westberks.gov.uk 
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